
 

17 May 2019 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) Request 
 
I refer to your e-mail of 24 April 2019 requesting a copy of the letters of support sent to Plaman 
Resources. 
 
Please find attached the following 
 

• Letter from Office of Mayor dated 4 October 2018; 
• Joint letter from Chief Executive Officer’s of Clutha District Council and Dunedin City 

Council dated 2 November 2018; and 
• Letter from Office of Mayor dated 13 May 2019 – seeking a copy of the Goldman Sachs 

report and clarification on a number of matters.  (Note:  this is outside your request but 
provided as you may find it of interest).  

 
 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
 
 
Jennifer Lapham 
Governance Support Officer 



















13 May 2019 

Craig Pilcher 

General Manager, New Zealand 

PLAMAN Global Corporation 

cpilcher@plamancorp.com 

Dear Craig 

Goldman Sachs’ report on the Plaman Foulden Hills Diatomite project 

I am writing following recent reports in the news media (Otago Daily Times and Newshub) 

regarding a report by investment bankers Goldman Sachs on the diatomite project at the 

Foulden Marr that appears to have been leaked to the media.  The report refers to “letters of 

support from Dunedin City Council” (in fact there was just one, from me to you about the 

economic benefits of the mine, based on the information provided to myself and my staff.  In 

addition we are reported by Goldman Sachs as a “pro-mining” Council based on Macrae’s 

goldmine, all of which (until very recently) lies outside the Dunedin City boundary. 

Are you aware of this report? I request you provide me with a copy, as the media’s reporting 

to date has raised a number of concerns in our Council and community. 

The media reports appear to show that that the full extent of the environmental impacts and 

loss of "pre-eminent" fossil cache at the Foulden Maar were not adequately disclosed at the 

presentation you gave us last year.  At the presentation, we were given the impression that the 

site only contained black diatomaceous earth, and now we have information that it could contain 

fossil records of incalculable value.  As such, we would like your assurance the site contains 

only black diatomaceous earth as it has a strong bearing on the support we continue to give. 

In addition, the media report that the Goldman Sachs report suggests a number of ways that 

your company can act ‘manage’ media and local communities. This includes suggesting locals 

are poorly resourced to fight any proposal, which also left me concerned about how forthright 

you have been with information to us.  

I look forward to you clarifying this situation as a matter of urgency, as it raises questions 

around the DCC’s letter of support for the Overseas Investment Office for your wider land 

purchase for the project.  As well as the Goldman Sachs report, I would appreciate if you could 

share any other relevant information.   

Yours sincerely 

Dave Cull 

Mayor of Dunedin 

mailto:cpilcher@plamancorp.com



